

Report of Neighbourhoods Overview and Scrutiny.

TITLE:  
Feedback from the meeting held on Monday 24 January 2011.

RECOMMENDATIONS: None.
ACTIONS: 
Local Neighbourhood Charters for Winton and Patricroft. 
1.  It was agreed to organise a further meeting with the original stakeholders to review  

       the charters.
2.  Officers to consider an addendum for the charters as the information pertaining to the   

       local MP are out of date.

3.  Officers to implement formal structures to evaluate the charters.

SNAP – Patricroft: Anne Godding to clarify:

1. Whether the 18 young people who attended the young person’s session organised by the youth service have returned to the any further sessions.

Response:

Figures re new young people as follows:
· Monday 29th November - 3 new young people attended - 2 young people were 8 year olds (Junior Jam activities were for 8-18 year olds) and hence have not been back due to age, 1 other young person attended one other session but has since got a job and not been back;
· Tuesday 30th November - 5 new young people attended - 2 young people were 8 year olds (same as above), 2 young people have been back for a couple of sessions, although they have not become regular users and 1 young person has not turned up since;
· Wednesday 1st December - 3 new young people - 2 young people were 8 year olds and 1 young person has been back 3 times.
2. The action taken and or advice given to parents from the truancy sweep.
Response:

All parents are spoken to on the day and contact is followed up by letter. There are 5 different  letters ranging from the explanatory explaining why they were stopped if the absence was legitimate through to offering parents support if they were unaware of the absence to warning of future conduct if the absence appears to be condoned. The young people are then monitored via the school registers and action taken as appropriate.
Actions outstanding from the December’10 meeting:

Supporting People Programme

Officers to provide further information pertaining to:

· Referral and occupancy figures.

· Policy for applications (Housing 21 query).
· How the figures for teenage parents have been derived at. Type of support and suitability.

· Travellers; further information requested on demand/supply and unmet need.
· How do we ensure we do not have over capacity of 'supporting people services' across the city if other organisations are putting forward planning permission
Reminder sent to officers via email.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Scrutiny can be found on SOLAR 

CONTACT OFFICER:  Karen Lucas, Senior Scrutiny Support Officer.


Tel: 793 3318   E-mail: karen.lucas@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All
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 A – Apologies received.
Invitees: Tim Field - Deputy Director-Comm, Health & Social Care, Anne Godding - Neighbourhood Manager, Councillor Boshell - Lead Member and Ward Councillor, Councillor Tope and Councillor Davies.
Apologies: Councillor Lancaster, Diana Martin, Damian Dallimore and Janet Wood.

Issues considered:
1. Declarations of interest from members of the committee.
No declarations.

2. Question from members of the public.

No questions have been received.

3. Local Neighbourhood Charter for Winton and Patricroft.
Tim Field and Anne Godding were invited to provide an overview of the two Local Neighbourhood Charters, and to discuss whether Salford is considering extending the charters to other areas of the City.
The charters were agreed two years ago; they provide a snapshot of activity. There was never any agreement to provide additional money or resources; it was more about partners working collectively, as well as gaining a commitment from the local residents.
The two areas were decided due to repeated issues of concern in the local communities. It was thought that if the pilot charters provided benefits to a local community then consideration would be given to expanding in other areas of the City.
The lack of information from City West was picked up by Members; they requested this be followed up.

Following various Members of the committee voicing concerns on the lack of evaluation; Tim agreed that they need to be more systematic with the evaluation; are we delivering; are there any issues arising from the agreed commitments in the charters?
Councillor King felt that the charters only contain our day to day service commitments and the charters lack sanctions if we fail to provide.
Councillor Boshell highlighted the significant increase in local residents reporting incidents. The charters are set at a very local level; for example the Winton charter covers a couple of roads where there were a high number of reported incidents. 
A further example of collaborative working is through the Life Chances pilot; Tim is scheduled to provide members with an overview at February’s scrutiny committee.

Agreed:

1. To organise a further meeting with the original stakeholders to review the charters.

2. Officers to consider an addendum for the charters, as the information pertaining to the local MP are out of date.

3. Officers to implement formal structures to evaluate the charters through the relevant resident associations and LPDG.

4. SNAP week in Patricroft – evaluation.
SNAP week in Patricroft and parts of Eccles brought together key services to tackle crime, anti-social behaviour, various activities, clean up graffiti, rubbish and overgrown weeds and trees.
Members were provided with a copy of the evaluation and subsequent action plan. Unfortunately some of the planned activities were significantly hampered by the bad weather and had to be postponed until a later date i.e. winter planting. 
With regards to long term sustainability, a list of further activities have been logged on the action plan, where upon local residents will be encouraged to continue their involvement.
The evaluation report and action plan will be presented at LPDG.

Agreed:

Anne Godding to clarify:

1. Whether the 18 young people who attended the young person’s session organised by

     the youth service have returned to the any further sessions.

2. The action taken and or advice given to parents from the truancy sweep.
5. Forward plan

Members requested clarification on the timescale for proposed decisions to be published on the Forward Plan.
6. Work programme

Update with agreed items from today’s meeting.

Amendment to the City Council’s Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Licensing Policy – scheduled for Monday 21 March 2011.
Unauthorised encampments – scheduled for 21 March 2011.

7. Report from the last meeting

Agreed.
8. Any other business.

No issues raised.
9. Date of the next meeting.  
Monday 21 February 2011. There will be a members briefing at 1.00pm with the main meeting commencing at 1.30pm. 
Members will have the opportunity to consider:
·  Life Chances Pilot

·  Community Safety Strategy for 2011/14.
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